Association for Mentally Retarded reviews busy year at annual meeting

Reports from most branches of the North Halton Association for the Mentally Retarded were heard Monday evening, December 5, as the association gathered in Sunshine School. Hornby, to hold their annual meeting, review the year's work and elect officers for 1967.

The Association operates the Sunshine School for mentally retarded children and the H. O.P.E. Workshop for retarded adults, both at Hornby.

"The past year has been virtually filled with interesting productive activities, noted R. A. Kanerva, president of the association. "It has been in my opinion, a year of progress and a year of change." Mr. Kanerva reviewed the year, noting that the Esquesing Educational Authority by authorization of the provincial government, has underwritten the operating costs of the Sunshine School, thereby allowing the association the H.O.P.E. work-

He observed that "the operation of such a workshop centre is extremely expensive and is further complicated by our transportation requirements for which a bus has been purchased. I could conservatively estimate that our operating costs for the workshop will exceed \$10,000 annually and these funds must

be raised by this association." The president lamented the apparent lack of interest the general public shows toward fund raising campaigns launch-

ed by the association. A report was heard from Harry Isham on the Adult Services division of the association. Included in Mr. Isham's report was the financial statement of the H.O.P.E. work-

Over a period of 22 weeks, the workshop produced sales with a value of \$1,085.29 cash and \$200 receivable. After debits of \$665.47 are accounted for, the shop shows a balance

of \$619.82. A variety of donations; including \$600 jointy from Milton. Georgetown and Acton Ladies' Auxiliaries; a sewing machine and typewriter from North Trafalgar Community Club: \$25 From Milton Branch Royal Canadian Legion and other

gifts were put to good use. The \$600 went for an electric Gestetner which has already turned out over 65 per cent of

its value in Christmas cards. Militon Legion's \$25 was used to aid in the purchase of three high chairs for the shop; and an additional \$100 from Georgetown Ladies' Auxiliary helped buy a wood lathe and movie set. The movie unit is used to help publicize the as-

sociation. The bus which is now picking up trainces - three from Milton, one from Campbellville, two from Acton and one from Georgetown at presentdoes 585 miles per week and is driven by Mrs. Diane Wood. who is also the manager's as-

Mr. Isham expressed his regret that the Residential Careprogram discussed with Oakville and Burlington associations had not been taken further, and hoped 1967 would see the plan put through. A movie was shown of the

sistant at the workshop.

students as they went about their business at the Sunshine School, the H.O.P.E. Workshop and Milton arena when Sunshine children are taken each Monday morning to learn and practise skating. A report was heard from

Rev. M. Christensen outlining the work done in the Spiritual Committee. He noted that representatives from NHAMR attended the provincial conference in the Park Motor Hotel in April. Lectures by a Mrs. H.

Shadlyn were heard concerning "A Spiritual Development Program for the Mentally Re-

Discussion groups were formed with Rev. Christensen Mrs. R. P. Jeffares and Miss Beth Crawford taking part in one about "The Spiritual Development of the Retarded Person in the Community."

Sunday, May 15, during Mental Health Week, a special church service was held. The meeting was well attended by parents and association mem-

Rev. Christensen concluded his report on the division with his resignation as chairman of the Spiritual Development Committee, noting that others in the same field should be contacted for the post, thereby bringing new members into the organization.

Mr. Christensen, editor of the Review Press, house organ of the association, supervised the maiden edition of the bulletin and one subsequent edition. Ms. Wellwood assisted with the typing.

"The release of the bulletin was quite an undertaking," he said in his report. "A number of obstacles were met and overcome and I now feel the Review can be successfully cared for with co-operation and hard

Mr. Christensen was also chairman of the program committee during 1966, and he briefly recapped the events of

the year. In resigning his positions on the bulletin and program committees, Rev. Christensen thanked his committee members, Mrs. D. Hancock and Mrs. H. Mitchell, as well as Mrs. Jeffares. He also expressed his appreciation for Mrs. Wellwood's assistance on the publication of the Review.

A report on the H.O.P.E. Workshop was given by Mrs. Isham. She noted that the workshop now has eight trainees ranging in age from 16 to

The projects undertaken include exclusive designed Christmas cards, artificial Christmas trees, re - strapping of lawn chairs, manufacture. of knitting and tote bags, small toy clowns, flowers for wedding

vehicles and others. The manageress also informed the audience that the trainees are paid wages ranging from \$1 to \$2.50 weekly. The money is earned not on the basis of production but the basis of effort on the part of the individual. Deductions are spo-

ken of for laxity in behavior, sociability or cleanliness, but seldom do they have to be en-

It is found that jobs must be changed frequently to prevent overdraught on the trainees' attention spans.

Trainces prepare their own lunches and coffeee breaks, and the girls handle this while the boys maintain washrooms and floors in weekly turns.

The manageress, who must find new contracts for the shop and maintain the build-

ing on top of her other duties, attended a course in "Small Business Management" as it affects Sheltered Workshops and Centres for the Mentally Retarded, August 31.

Other supervisory staff at H.O.P.E. include Mrs. H. G. Wood, who left a position at Milton District Hospital in August to join the centre full time after a period as a volun-

Mrs. Wood also drives the bus on its two hour route covering most of the northern half of the county.

Sunshine Auxiliary

given to the North Halton As-School Ladies' Auxiliary, Mil-

At a meeting on December 1, members of the auxiliary received a financial report for the year and made the donation. "It was tremendously successful and we would like to thank everyone who helped," an official said.

Mrs. Harry Isham was named president of the auxiliary for 1967. Other officers include Mrs. F. V. Cannon, vice-

A cheque for \$1,000 has been ie. Hamilton; recording secretary, Mrs. Cole; correspondsociation for the Mentally Re- ence secretary, Betty Welltarded, by the Sunshine wood; ways and means committee members, Nancy Kanerva and Mrs. Haringa; and phoning committee members, Mary Rusk and Edna Dance.

> It was reported the Rotary Club of Georgetown would donate and decorate a Christmas tree for the H.O.P.E. Workshop each year.

A dinner at the Lido Restaurant in Milton preceded the meeting at the home of Mrs. Cannon. At the meeting president; treasurer, Mrs. Jess- members exchanged gifts.

Hints on preventing fires for a merrier Christmas

Here are a few hints on how to prevent fire in the home at Christmas time.

First, place your Christmas tree in a bucket of water to prevent it from drying out and if possible, give the tree a fire retardant treatment.

Never use candles or open flame on a Christmas tree nor expose it to direct heat such as radiators etc. Before placing the tree

lights, have them checked by a qualified person for broken sockets, frayed wires and loose connections, and don't allow smoking or use matches near the tree.

When the needles of the tree are gretting dry, do not hesitate, throw the tree away. If the tree does catch fire, don't panic. A bucket of water well applied may control the fire. Even if all the material used in the decoration of the tree

is supposed to be fire resist-

FRESH CUT FLOWERS

LARGE VARIETY OF PLANTS

CHRISTMAS GIVING

POTTED POINSETTIAS - AZALEAS

CYCLAMEN - MUMS

Caroline Nurseries Garden Centre

AND FLOWER SHOP

West of Acton on Highway 7, South Side

CHRISTMAS WREATHS, DOOR SWAGS and CENTREPIECES

and MEMORIAL WREATHS

Gift Suggestions for the Garden

BIRD BATHS AND GARDEN ORNAMENTS

CHRISTMAS TREES

Nursery Grown - Fine Shape

\$1.00 and Up

A Gift of Flowers is Always Acceptable

ORDER EARLY TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT

Open Every Night from Now until Christmas

From 8.30 a.m. to 8.00 p.m.

WE WIRE FLOWERS ANYWHERE

PHONE 853-2980

Elizabeth Building Fairyland, base of the tree, and one last and that a concert will be held at the school Thursday, Declights on when you are not in ember 22 at 10 a.m. with parents of students invited.

thing, don't leave the tree

ant, check it carefully anyway. Good advice is to use only non-combustible materials. a trip to Toronto to view the Don't let the Christmas wrappings-accumulate at the

ACTON PHARMACY

IN CONJUNCTION WITH

HERB'S DELIVERY

FREE DELIVERY

TELEPHONE

853-1620

THIS SERVICE INCLUDES FREE DELIVERY AND PICK-UP OF PRESCRIPTIONS IN TOWN.

Kanorva returned president

President R. A. Kanerva of Milton was re-elected for his second term as head of the North Halton Association for the Mentally Retarded on Monday evening, December 5, when the Association met to review the year's work, hold their annual meeting, and elect officers for the 1967 season.

Mrs. Syd Dance and Mrs. R.

Mrs. G. Jeffares, principal of.

the Sunshine School, noted

that in January, 1966, the

school contained 24 pupils.

One child left and one enroll-

held June 10 where the senior

pupils served 96 guests with

The local inspector's wife,

tea and displayed crafts for

the provincial inspector's wife

and the association president's

wife poued tea. The event cre-

A closing concert was held

June 20 in the hall of Holy

Cross Church, followed the

next day by a picnic at Ter-

A display was placed in Mil

A visit by the senior pupils

Bill Roberts, a nationally fa-

mous artist, has been donating

his time and talent to in-

Volunteers working at the

school include Mrs. Deumer,

Mrs. Caves, Mrs. Bickers, Mrs.

Dales, Mrs. Gray and Mrs.

Baardolf. Mrs. Wood helps

A total of \$250 was spent on

physical fitness equipment and

the principal feels that some

medals may be going to the

school during the 1967 Centen-

In closing, Mrs. Jeffares

thanked all those responsible

for donations and noted that

the students will be taken on

Christmas lighting, the Queen

nial physical fitness tests.

whenever possible.

structing the senior pupils.

ton Fair, with proceeds of \$5.

to Riverdale Zoo was staged

Sept. 14, the first time this had

ated a \$132.30 profit.

rion's Pony Ranch.

been done.

static.

sale.

ed, keeping the attendance

The bazaar and tea were

Wardle are two regular volun-

teer workers at the shop.

Representatives from the committees gave reports on activities during 1966, and Mrs. H. Isham presented a cheque for \$1,000 from the Milton Ladies' Auxiliary to the Assoc-

Isham, bulletin; R. Banner, publicity and public relations; H. Isham, adult program; Mrs. A. Kingdom, home care; B.

Cannon, fund-raising; R. Ross,

recreation; Dr. C. Hiltz, research; Edna Dance, scrapbook; and Mrs. May Slater. residential care. Discussion periods were held following the swearing-in of

the officers and the subject, "should provisions be made for the care of a retarded

child?" was debated. The general trend of thought

showed that most Association

Other officers selected included first vice-president Harry Isham, second vice-president Jack Barton, recording secretary Mrs. J. Coulighan. corresponding secretary Mrs. G. Wood and treasurer Mrs. I. Ricchia. Committee chairmen for the coming year include Mrs. R. A. Kanerva, membership; Bob Kanerva, program; Fred Bickers, property; Mrs. R. A. Kanerva and Mrs. H.

members favored having definite clauses in one's will for the care of a retarded child, in the event of death or incap-

acitation of the parent. A light lunch was served following the meeting, at which time members were invited to get acquainted with one another.

> FRED A. HOFFMAN Optometrist 58 St. George's Sq. Guelph, Ont. Telephone 824-2871



TELEPHONE

853-2774

Between 8 and 9 p.m.

CUTTING

SERVICE

lwe chain saws used for fast work. Tree wood removed if desired.

Fire Wood For Sale

Reasonable Prices - Estimates Free

83 Cobbiehill Rd. - Acton, Ont.

Christmas Gifting gave Her ...

Candy in a most tempting assortment of flavors. Checelates, filled and hard candles . . anything you could want for a delicious holiday.

CHOOSE FROM OUR GAILY GIFT WRAPPED ASSORTMENT . . .

MOIRS NEILSON'S

ROWNTREES

2-lb. Boxes \$2.95 to \$4.50 Fancies to

-- OTHER GIFT SUGGESTIONS --Cigars — Cigarettes — Pipes — Tobaccos — Lighters

Wallets - Key Cases and Ladies' Purses MADE BY

HARRY WATERHOUSE Cameras - Films • 24-Hour Service on Developing

CLOSED CHRISTMAS and NEW YEAR'S DAY

WATSON'S Restaurant

put your dollars to work!

AT YOUR LOCAL TRUST COMPANY YOUR SAVINGS EARN MORE INTEREST FOR YOU!

61/4%

41/2%

GUARANTEED INVESTMENT CERTIFICATES

For a term or 1, 2, 3, 4 or 5 years, in odd or even amounts from \$100 to \$100,000 your term deposit earns 61/4% per annum! Interest is paid half-yearly by cheque or will be deposited to your savings account.

(A WONDERFUL CHRISTMAS GIFT . . .)

SPECIAL SAVINGS RESERVE ACCOUNTS

These Special Savings Reserve Accounts earn 41/2% per annum . . . reckoned on the minimum monthly balance. While no cheques may be issued you may withdraw any amount in person or by mail at any time.

4%

SAVINGS ACCOUNTS

Interest at 4% per annum reckoned on the minimum quarterly balance starts the day you open your account . . . credited to you in June and December. A reasonable number of chaques may be issued free!

You are invited to call for further information HALTON & PEEL TRUST & SAVINGS COMPANY

53 Mill Street, Georgetown - 877-2266

JOHN A. EDGAR, Manager

Local Directors - W. J. Beatty, vice-president; J. R. Barber

NORTH HALTON ADVISORY BOARD John T. Armstrong, Chairman; Reford Gardhouse, Maurice C. Beaty, Michael Ledwith, John Goy, Dr. B. D. Young

CONVENIENT OFFICE HOURS - Mon. - Thurs. - 9.00 - 4.30; Fridays 'til 6.30 Assets under Administration Exceed \$64,000,000



- HOLIDAY CLOSING -

Acton Hydro Electric Commission OFFICE CLOSED

> FRIDAY, DECEMBER 23, 1966 MONDAY, DECEMBER 26, 1966 MONDAY, JANUARY 2, 1967